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       December 4, 2024 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re: Case 24-T-____ - Application of New York State Electric & Gas Corporation for a 
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Pursuant to Article VII of the 
Public Service Law for the Jennison Transmission Solution Project 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) submits herewith for filing its Application for a 
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Pursuant to Article VII of the Public Service 
Law for the Jennison Transmission Solution Project (the “Application”). 

Correspondence and other communications concerning the Application should be directed to: 

Michael Kopansky, PWS, CE 
Senior Manager – Environmental Permitting 
Avangrid Networks, NYSEG and RG&E 
P.O. Box 5224 
Binghamton, NY 13902-5224 
607-427-6906 
mkopansky2@nyseg.com 
 
 
Adam DiZenzo 
Project Manager 
NYSEG Medium Voltage Unit 2 – Projects 
18 Link Drive 
Binghamton, NY 13904 
607-242-1081 
adam_dizenzo@nyseg.com 

Jeffrey A. Rosenbloom 
Vice President, General Counsel 
and Corporate Secretary 
NYSEG / RG&E 
180 South Clinton Avenue 
5th Floor 
Rochester, NY 14604 
585-314-4307 
jeffrey.rosenbloom@avangrid.com 
 
David T. Metcalfe 
Cullen and Dykman LLP 
333 Earle Ovington Blvd, 2nd Floor 
Uniondale, NY 11553 
516-357-3733 
DMetcalfe@CullenLLP.com 
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The Public Notice of this filing, a copy of which is included in the Application (Appendix C, Attachment 
C-1), was published in newspapers of general circulation in the Project area pursuant to 16 NYCRR § 85-
2.10(c). 

A “Motion for Waiver of Application Requirements,” filed pursuant to 16 NYCRR §§ 3.3 and 3.6, is 
included in the Application. Also included is a draft SAPA Notice, should the Commission deem it 
appropriate. 

One electronic copy of the Application has been served on each of the parties on the statutory service list, 
and proof of such service will be filed with the Commission. 

Pursuant to the request of DPS Staff Counsel, the Applicant will deliver three hard copies of the Application 
to your office by December 18, 2024. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

/s/ David T. Metcalfe 
 

David T. Metcalfe 
Cullen and Dykman LLP 
Counsel for NYSEG 

 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Statutory Service List 
 
 


